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TO: 
FROM: 

 
All Proponents 
District of Sooke 
 

DATE: May 28, 2020 
 

PROJECT: Otter Point Road Sidewalk Design 
 

FILE NO: 1790-20 
 
 

 
The following addendum is issued to reflect questions asked by proponents related to the RFQ: 

1. Precedence 

1. This Addendum shall form an integral part of the Work. This Addendum shall take 
precedence over all requirements of the Request For Proposals with which it may prove to 
be at variance unless otherwise qualified by the District.  

2. Purpose 

1. This Addendum is in response to enquiries as per the Request for Proposals document. 

3. Clarifications to the General Deliverables 

1. Question: Is the intent to have Sidewalks on both sides of the road? 
Answer: Yes, the successful proponent is expected to create a design that includes sidewalks 
on both sides of the road. Proponents are encouraged to incorporate the existing pieces of 
sidewalk into the design where possible. 

2. Question: Can the design involve an Asphalt overlay, or should the Proponent do the best to 
make the existing road surface grades work? 
Answer: This is more of a design option that we'd cover at the early design memo stage 
after the Consultant had obtained some site/survey data. We’re open to the idea of tying 
the new sidewalk grades in with a fresh overlay if necessary, but would need to know both 
the physical and financial benefits/drawbacks before deciding whether or not to go that 
route. 

3. Question: Are you expecting curb returns to side streets? 
Answer: Yes, we would expect curb returns around the corner to the point that the end of 
the sidewalk lines up with the tangent of the side street.  


